
From: Jenna Sadjadi
To: "Jane Smith"; *CI-StPaul_Contact-Council
Cc: #CI-StPaul_Ward2
Subject: RE: Breakaway permit levels too high, loud
Date: Wednesday, May 14, 2025 12:20:47 PM

Hi Jane – Thank you for writing in about the proposed sound level variance for the upcoming Breakaway Music
Festival. Your comment has been received and will be added to the public record for this item.

Jenna Sadjadi (she/they)
Executive Assistant to Council President Noecker
Saint Paul City Council - Ward 2
15 W Kellogg Blvd, Room 310B
Saint Paul, MN 55102 
651-266-8620 | www.stpaul.gov/ward2

-----Original Message-----
From: Jane Smith <pdq997@yahoo.com>
Sent: Wednesday, May 14, 2025 10:12 AM
To: #CI-StPaul_Ward2 <Ward2@ci.stpaul.mn.us>
Subject: Breakaway permit levels too high, loud

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from pdq997@yahoo.com. Learn why this is
important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

Think Before You Click: This email originated outside our organization.

Dear Council Chair Noecker
I am writing to request that the city council reduce the noise level approved for Breakaway Fest.  Last year, the
noise level was so high at my house, which is on the other side of highway 94, that I could see water waving in a
drinking glass to the sound of the music.  It hurt my ears. I phoned the police who were unable to do anything.  I was
told that the event monitored and measured their own noise levels.  How is it that the city did not contract with an
unaffiliated contractor to measure the noise levels?  While the council is not reducing the level enough in this year’s
permit, how can we even believe that this decibel level will be adhered to?
I hope that the council will not allow any music to play in the soccer stadium going forward.  It’s intolerable.  They
should be playing in the Saints baseball stadium downtown where there are fewer residents.
Lynn Hartweck
1398 Laurel Ave.
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